
   
 

 

 

 
 
April 17, 2020 
 
 
 
TO:  ALBIZU UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY 
 
SUBJECT: EMERGENCY FINANCIAL AID GRANTS TO STUDENTS UNDER THE CORONAVIRUS AID, 

RELIEF, AND ECONOMIC SECURITY (CARES) ACT 
 
 
Albizu University received an allocation of $ 1,453,598.00 under the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and 
Economic Security (CARES) Act.  Half of these funds, $726,799.00, are allocated to Emergency 
Financial Aid Grants to students of the Miami and San Juan Campus, and the Mayagüez University 
Center. 
 
The Federal legislation was created to provide students with funds to cover expenses related to 
disruptions of campus operations as a result of the coronavirus crisis. This includes eligible 
expenses such as food, housing, course materials, technology, health care, and childcare. 
 
Albizu University will distribute the funds according to the terms of the agreement established 
by the Federal Department of Education. 
 
Students will soon receive instructions from the Chancellors on the granting and distribution of 
funds.  It is our goal to start disbursing these funds to students on Friday, April 24, 2020.  We are 
working with due urgency to achieve this. 
 
Cordially, 
 

 
José Pons-Madera, PHD 
President 


